
 

 

 

St Catherine of Siena  
“Be all that you can be and you will set the world on fire” 
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NEWSLETTER                    Term 2,  Week 1  29th April 2022 

 

Dear Parents and carers, 

I hope you and your families enjoyed a wonderful break over the Easter holidays. There are some important changes to COVID-

Safe measures for schools that will apply from the start of Term 2. 

Face masks 
From 11:59 pm Friday 22 April, face masks, while recommended, are not required in any school setting. This means students in 
year 3 to 6, staff and visitors in primary schools are no longer required to wear face masks. Any student or staff member who    

wishes to wear a mask may do so, including those who are medically at-risk. 

Rapid antigen test screening requirements 
Students who have tested positive for COVID-19, and have completed their 7-day isolation period, now do not need to undertake 

rapid antigen test (RAT) screening for 12 weeks after their release from isolation. This was previously 8 weeks. 

Household contacts 
Students who are household contacts of a COVID-19 case are not required to quarantine. They may return to school as long as 
they undertake rapid antigen tests (RAT) 5 times during their 7-day period. They are required to notify the school that they are a 
household contact. Students aged 8 years and above who are household contacts are required to wear face masks when indoors 
at school unless they have a valid exemption. If a student household contact returns a positive RAT result, they must isolate for 7 

days.  

Vaccination requirements for visitors to schools  
Parents, carers and other adult visitors (not performing work) are no longer required to show evidence of two doses of COVID-19 

vaccine. This includes parents attending  a meeting or coming into the office. 

Vaccination requirements for visitors working in the schools 
Workers at schools include volunteers that attend and who work in close proximity to children, students or staff are required to show 
proof of vaccination. This includes parent helpers, canteen or tuckshop assistants, reading helpers, excursion supervisors or     
classroom or working bee volunteers. As such, any volunteer performing any work at a school is as an education worker and they 

must be fully vaccinated including a booster or have a valid exemption. 

RAT screening program reminder 
RATs will continue to be supplied for the first 4 weeks of Term 2 to support the early detection of COVID-19 in our school.  The  
testing recommendations will remain the same this Term for students and staff in mainstream schools – recommended to test at 

home twice a week.  

As we approach winter and flu season, the vaccination of children aged 5 to 11 and booster shots for students 16+ remains the 
best way to ensure protection for students and staff.  
If you have any concerns about getting your child vaccinated, please get in contact with your GP or another health professional who 

can answer your questions.  

Thank you for your ongoing support in keeping our school safe.  
 
 

Carmel Marantelli 
PRINCIPAL  

Reflection 
I gave you eyes to look at the sky and everything else and the beauty of creation through me. 
I gave you your ears to listen to my word and to pay attention to the needs of your neighbours. 
I gave you your tongue to proclaim my word, to confess your own sins, and to work for the salvation 
of others. 
I gave you your hands to serve your neighbours when you see them sick, and to help them with 
alms in their need. 
I gave you your feet to carry you to places that are holy  and useful to you and your neighbours for 
the glory and praise of my name. 
St Catherine of Siena, Feast Day 29th April 

mailto:principal@scmeltonwest.catholic.edu.au?subject=Enquiry
http://www.scmeltonwest.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 
                                                          
 
 

   
         

                       

     

 

                  

              

                  

                  

              

             

Drop Off and Pick Up Term 2 Onwards 

As restrictions have eased somewhat there is no longer a need for parents and carers to line up along the 

front car park or to wait in the park when picking up their children. We will be reverting back to Pre COVID 

arrangements so please note the following - 

Morning Routine 

Parents and carers can come into the yard at the beginning of the day to drop their children off. The        

children have developed their independence in doing this for themselves so allowing them to carry their bag 

and come in by themselves sometimes is an important skill to foster. GATES 1, 2 & 4 WILL ALL BE OPEN 

IN THE MORNING. Gate 4 will not be staffed. A staff member will be on duty at the entrance gate and 

church gate as well as 2 staff members in the yard from 8:30 am onwards. 

Parents and carers who need to see office staff can come in without needing to wear a mask or show      

vaccination status. We do ask though that you not visit the school if you are unwell. 

Afternoon Routine 

Parents and carers can come into the Prep asphalt yard at the end of the day to pick children up. GATES 1, 

2, 3 & 4 WILL ALL BE OPEN FOR ENTRY AND EXIT.  

Parents can also make appointments to see staff at these times. If entering the school for a meeting you do 

not need to wear a mask but may do so if you wish.  

If a parent or carer is a household contact of a positive case they can still attend the school to drop off and 

pick up other children or to attend a meeting. If household contacts enter the building they will need to wear 

a mask indoors unless they have a valid exemption. 

Other Miscellaneous Items 

We will be running parent helper training sessions for any parents and carers who wish to help in classes. 

All parent helpers MUST have a current Working With Children’s Check and be fully vaccinated to work in 

the school. 

Excursions will be occurring at various stages throughout the year. If you 

wish to assist please make sure you have a current Working With         

Children’s Check and are fully vaccinated.  

The map included shows the school and the 4 main entry points for your 

reference. 

 FRONT OF SCHOOL 

GATES 

Gate 1 is under the electronic 

sign and directly in front of the 

new administration building 

 Gate 2 is directly in front of 

the church on the CRC side of 

the pedestrian crossing 

SIDE OF SCHOOL 

GATES 

Gate 3 is on the park side of 

the new administration building 

 

Gate 4 is half way down the 

length of the school on the park 

side 



 

 

 

Parish Of Melton Office 
20 - 22 Unitt Street, Melton 

Tel: 9743 6515, Fax: 9747 8603 

Email: melton@cam.org.au                            

Office Open: Tuesday - Friday 9am - 3pm 
 

Mass Times  - St Catherine of Siena 

Saturday Evening: 6.00pm  

Sunday Morning:  9.00am & 11.00am 

Sunday Evening:  5.00pm  
 

Mass Times  - St Dominic’s 

Thursday - Friday : 9.15am  

 

w: http://pol.org.au/melton/Home  

Family Maths 
 

Mother’s Day Stall - Volunteers 
The Mother’s Day Stall is a very popular, fun and exciting event for the students.  

HELP WANTED - we would appreciate the extra help with sorting and selling gifts. If you are able 

to help please fill in the form below and hand it into the office. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- -----

MOTHERS DAY STALL HELPERS / VOLUNTEERS 

NAME: ______________________________ [Please Print]      PHONE: ____________________   

    YES I am able to help on the Mother’s Day Stall (Friday, 6th May: 9am – 11am).  

**Please note all volunteers must have a current Working With Children’s Check, wear a mask, be 

fully vaccinated and show staff their Vaccination Passports/Certificate and Working With          

Children’s Card on the day** 

ON BEHALF OF THE PFA WE SAY THANK YOU FOR ALL YOUR HELP 

St Catherine of Siena Parents and Friends Association 

And the winner is……. 

Thank you to all of the families who took on the March Maths Challenge. The winner for the month 

of March is Audrey Thomas and her family. What an amazing flag! 

 

The Family Maths section of the Newsletter will be back next week with 

lots of ideas for involving kids and adults in Maths, resources and tricky 

challenges. Until then remember Maths is all around you! 

mailto:melton@cam.org.au?subject=Enquiry
http://pol.org.au/melton/Home
https://www.instagram.com/melton_parish/
https://www.facebook.com/catholicparishmelton


 

 

 

Congratulations!  

Congratulations to Charlotte in Year 4 who     

travelled up to Sydney during the school        

holidays to compete in the Australian Open   

Karate Championships. Charlotte competed 

very well and was placed 3rd in her age        

category, winning a Bronze medal.  

Well done 

Char- lotte on 

such an amazing 

achieve-

ment!! 

 

 

Family and Community Partnerships  

ANZAC Day  

ANZAC is such a special day for us all; a day to 

remember service personnel who have given so 

much for our country and continue to do so to this 

day. Sebastian, one of our Yr 3 students marched 

in the ANZAC Day march in Melbourne with his 

Australian Air League squadron. He wore his 

great grandfathers medals from WW2 and was    

extremely proud to do so.  Fantastic Sebastian 

 

Parent Helper Program  

One of the lovely aspects of primary school is the way in which 

parents and carers participate in the day to day life of the 

school. This could be on excursions, wrapping gifts for our 

mother’s and father’s day stalls, attending events, cheering on 

at  various carnivals and sporting events or being a classroom 

helper. 

To be a classroom helper, parents and carers need to attend 

an information session to familiarise you with the types of       

activities you may be engaged in and the protocols around this. There will also be some               

explanation of the types of strategies you may use with the children when working one on one 

with them. Please note that parents and carers do not usually work in their own child’s classroom. 

If you are interested in being a classroom helper at any stage this year you must attend one of 

these sessions. Sessions will be held on Monday 9th May at 9:30am and again at 2:00pm. You 

only need to attend one session.  

All classroom helpers will need to show proof of a current Working With Children's Check or an 

application to receive one as well as proof of full COVID vaccination including a booster. 

If you wish to attend a session please email Mrs Jenny Del Prete and let her know you name, 

your child’s name, class and the session you wish to attend. If neither of these time suits please 

contact to arrange an alternative time.   jdelprete@scmeltonwest.catholic.edu.au  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Term 2, 2022 
Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

2                 Week 2 3                          

*Sibling Story Time 

@ 2:30pm 

4                        

*Prep 2023               

Information Session 

@ 7pm 

5                                  

*School Tours 

6                    

*Mother’s Day Stall 

7 8 

9                 Week 3 10                     

NAPLAN - Yr 5 

*Sibling Story Time 

@ 2:30pm 

11                      

NAPLAN - Yr 5 

12                      

NAPLAN - Yr 5 

13                      

NAPLAN - Yr 5 

14                     

Eucharist             

Presentation Mass 

15                       

Eucharist         

Presentation Masses 

16               Week 4    

*Yr 6 Camp 

17                 

NAPLAN - Yr 3                     

*Yr 6 Camp            

*Sibling Story Time 

@ 2:30pm 

18                 

NAPLAN - Yr 3                                              

*Yr 6 Camp               

*Yr 5 Camp 

19                  

NAPLAN - Yr 3                                               

*Yr 5 Camp 

20                  

NAPLAN - Yr 3                                              

*Yr 5 Camp 

21 22 

23              Week 5 24                   

*Sibling Story Time 

@ 2:30pm 

25 

*National               

Simultaneous Story 

Time 

26 

*Divisional Cross 

Country 

*National Sorry Day 

27 28 29 

30              Week 6 31  

*Sibling Story Time 

@ 2:30pm 

*Prep 2023  

Interviews 

1 

*Prep 2023  

Interviews 

2 

*Prep 2023  

Interviews 

3 4 5 

Pentecost Sunday 

6               Week 7 7 

*Sibling Story Time 

@ 2:30pm 

*Year 4 excursion 

8 

*Prep 2023  

Interviews 

9 

*Prep 2023  

Interviews 

10 

*Prep 2023  

Interviews 

11 12 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to the following children who all received a class award this week. 

These awards have been presented to children at school today. 

Keep up the terrific effort!!   

Prep A -  Claire Sepulveda  

Prep B -  Lachlan Hastings 

Prep C -  Lukas Fisher 

Prep D -  Alex Zanniat  

1E - Georgia Aquilina  

1F -   John Paul 

1H -  Ronida Gbugare 

2G -  Alexxander Machot  

2I -  Kaylee Palmer  

2K -  Charles Nsubuga 

3J -  Mia Maroun  

3L - Camille Lockwood 

3M - Kaiden (Meddage) Fernando  

4Q -  Ayen Mabil 

4S -  Antony Nguyen  

4U -  Nikita Hassell  

5R - Jahdiel Roberts 

5V -  Max Thompson 

6N -  Roselyn Jojo  

6O -  Yier Deng  (Priscilla)  

6P -  Allanah Raic  

Wellbeing - Dane Rose, Deng Makuac, 

Emma Van Munster,  

Learning & Teaching - Majok Majok  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


